
A Message from Fr Lawrence to all parishioners  
 

I would like to warmly invite you to two courses here at St Robert’s. I hope that you can at least come 
to one of them. 
 

First of all, the Alpha Course which begins on Thursday 30
th

 September and continues every 
Thursday until Christmas. Each evening begins with supper from 7.00pm and includes a talk and an 
opportunity to meet in groups for discussion.  
 

Who is the Alpha course for? It’s for everyone! It’s for people who are already regular churchgoers, it’s 
for those who do not come very regularly and it’s for those who don’t come at all. In a word – it’s for 
you! 
 

Over the last 15 years, I’ve had a lot of experience with the Alpha Course in various parishes. I have 
seen many practising Catholics experience a deepening and renewing of their faith through the course. 
I very much support the Alpha course because it focuses on the person of Jesus Christ. It helps us to 
renew and deepen our relationship with him. Pope John Paul II used to often say “Open wide your 
doors to Christ. Open your hearts, your lives, your doubts, your difficulties, your joys and your 
affections to his saving power, and let him enter your hearts.” This is exactly what the Alpha course is 
all about. 
 

I read recently the words of the Catholic Archbishop of Vancouver about the Alpha course. He 
described it as a "source of hope for the future" and “ a  valuable tool to help local churches move 
from‘ maintenance’ to ‘mission’. I think if we are honest with ourselves, we have to admit that in the 
past number of years we have become a maintenance church…I think we are weak in reaching out to 
those who have fallen away and we are weak in reaching out to those who do not yet believe. This is 
what I think the Holy Spirit is asking of us in our world of today. I sincerely believe that the Alpha 
approach to evangelising can and will enhance our evangelising effort - our effort to move from being a 
maintenance church to a mission-driven church. Alpha is the method - not the only one, but it is a tried 
and proven and effective method - of reaching out to the fallen-away and those who do not yet believe. 
I really believe that Alpha is a way of responding to what the Holy Spirit is asking of us today. I believe 
that Alpha is one way - and a very effective way - of contributing to our new springtime of faith and 
Christian living in our new world of today. And I believe that it is also a real source of hope for the 
future." 
 

Don’t forget to try and bring along a friend who does not usually come to church. This is an ideal 
introductory course for anyone thinking about becoming a Catholic or anyone who has been away from 
the church and is now thinking of coming back.   
 

The other course I want to mention is about the importance of Holy Scripture (the Bible) in our 
Christian lives. In 2008 the Synod of Bishop (a meeting of representatives of all the Bishops of the 
Church) met to discuss the role of the Bible in the Catholic Church. Usually, after a Synod of Bishops 
the Pope then issues a special document called an “Apostolic Constitution” and gives us the Church’s 
authoritative teaching on the subject. Well, I have given up waiting! However, one thing I am sure of is 
this – when the document finally arrives it will undoubtedly encourage Catholics to read the Bible.   
 

The Great Adventure – A Journey through the Bible begins at St Robert’s on Tuesday 28th 
September 2010 at 10.00am. A Quick Journey Through the Bible is part of The Great Adventure 
Catholic Bible study system. This parish-based study provides an excellent introduction and overview 
of the Bible from a Catholic perspective. Presented on DVD by Jeff Cavins, the Quick Journey study 
briefly covers salvation history in a series of eight talks that are complemented by group discussion 
questions, useful maps and charts. This study makes the complexity of the Bible simple through an 
easy-to-follow narrative approach and an ingenious color-coded Bible timeline. This is a great way to 
“get your feet wet” and learn how to begin authentic Catholic Bible study. Each session lasts about one 
hour and fifteen minutes.  
 

Please fill in a Registration form if you are coming to any of these courses. There is a box at the back 
of church to put them in.  
 

Many thanks for all your support. 
Fr Lawrence Jones (Parish Priest) 

http://www.strobertsmorpeth.com/?p=299
http://www.strobertsmorpeth.com/?p=299

